November 15, 2024

Ref: 121529

Board Chair Director Brad Sperling
Peace River Regional District

PO Box 810

Dawson Creek, BC V1G 4HS8

Email: brad.sperling@prrd.bc.ca Shawn.Dahlen@prrd.bc.ca

Dear Director Brad Sperling:

I would like to thank you for attending the Union of British Columbia Municipalities (UBCM)
Convention and appreciate you bringing forward your community’s interests and concerns.

I understand the discussions included Conuma Coal permits and BC Hydro’s Call for Power. As
referenced during the meeting, further information regarding the Environmental Assessment
process can be found at https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/environment/natural-resource-
stewardship/environmental-assessments/environmental-assessment-process.

BC Hydro is committed to working with the Regional District of Peace River to continue
discussions regarding Call of Power and answering any questions the Regional District may have.
More information on the Call for Power can be found at https://www.bchydro.com/work-with-
us/selling-clean-energy/2024-call-for-
power.html?utm_source=direct&utm_medium=redirect&utm_content=2024callforpower.

The UBCM Convention is an important opportunity for our two levels of government to discuss
and advance priorities. As we transition to a newly elected government, a summary of the
discussions at UBCM will be shared with the incoming Minister of Energy, Mines and Low
Carbon Innovation.

Sincerely,

Shannon Baskerville

Deputy Minister
Ministry of Office of the Mailing Address: Location:
Energy, Mines and Deputy Minister PO Box 9319, Stn Prov Govt 8" Floor, 1810 Blanshard Street
Low Carbon Innovation Victoria, BC V8W 9N3 Victoria

Telephone: 250 952-0120
Facsimile: 250 952-0269



CC:

Christopher Gilmore

Assistant Deputy Minister

Ministry of Energy, Mines and Low Carbon Innovation
Christopher.Gilmore@gov.be.ca

Tania Demchuk

Assistant Deputy Minister

Ministry of Energy, Mines and Low Carbon Innovation
Tania.Demchuk@gov.be.ca

Maureen Daschuk

Executive Vice-President, Integrated Planning
BC Hydro

Maureen.Daschuk@bchydro.com

Mike Kellett

Northern Community Relations Manager
BC Hydro

Mike.Kellett@bchydro.com




